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January-April 2025
Dear Pastors and praying friends,

How God has been blessing during these first few months of 2025! Just this past
week we have seen 2 or our 1st graders ask Jesus to be their Savior and 2 teen girls
were saved in our Wednesday night service. We’ve seen several more over the past
months get saved, baptized, and begin discipleship classes.

Our ladies began a Scripture writing challenge in December. So far we have written
about Christmas, Hope, Easter and have written all of Psalm 119. We are now
focusing on writing the entire book of James. We have had a wonderful time doing
this and have learned just how much more you concentrate on the Word of God
when you are writing it. | would most definitely recommend this to a ladies group in
your church or just a challenge between a few friends. It is a blessing to know we
are all concentrating on one particular theme.

Our 3rd English class graduated in February. We had 11 s
finish all 3 levels and receive their certificate. We will :
begin a new session in September after school has
started and our teachers are ready to take on the classes.
This is an amazing outreach into the community, and we
have had some ask us about in going into areas around us
to have remote lessons. We are willing, but right now lack
the time and teachers to do it. Please help us pray for the Lord’s guidance in what
our next steps should be, and for His provision of more English speakers to teach.

| personally have been keeping busy translating Sunday School curriculum for our

teachers. It is a time consuming job and one that gives me quite the headache at
times, but knowing that what | am doing now will benefit the church for years to
come makes it all worthwhile. | honestly never pictured myself being able to take on
this endeavor and | know that without the help of the Lord | couldn’t do it.

We are anticipating a busy time in the next few wesoks. In May we will be having our
Faith Promise Missions Conference and hosting a large group from the U.S. The
beginning of June will be our 3rd Kindergarten graduation, and the end of June we
will be having our 3rd annual Medical Brigade. Please pray with us for these events,

that the Lord will be glorified and many people will come to know Him through them.
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Your grateful missionary to Honduras

Marti Roberts




